27 January 2005  Twisted Racetrack Coil (TRC) Status

Fabrication is moving along well:

· Cladding installed on both sides

· Ground wrap installed on the first side
· Lead block installation is complete.  The first turn (4 conductors) is being placed in the lead block this morning.

· 2-shift operation has been initiated

Winding operations are projected to be done by mid-February and the assembly completed by early March, in advance of the Joule milestone.

A new, simplified cladding design is being adopted. This is an example of exactly the type of improvement we hoped to get out of the TRC activity and will benefit production cost and schedule. However, we have to scramble in the short run. There is a CCB meeting today to review the proposed change.  Fabrication drawings will be provided next week.  The chill plates will be water-jet cut the following week in time to complete the winding assembly.

Issues have arisen related to dimensional control. For example, there are inconsistencies between the ball probe and laser scanner data, and between the measurements and the CAD models.  These inconsistencies are being investigated.
In response to the dimensional control issues, the following actions are being taken:

1. We are reviewing the procedure for taking measurements using the ball probe including checking the probe size and verifying that we can make repeatable measurements from setup to setup.  Arrangements are being made to bring in expertise from private industry (Gary Puhl from JP Pattern) to assist in tracking down potential sources of error.  We are looking to establish a calibration procedure to periodically verify that our measurements are accurate and repeatable.

2. We are pursuing having “as built” Pro/E model of the production winding forms produced by 3D Scanco, either at MTM or PPPL.  This should greatly facilitate our dimensional control efforts.

3. The project is looking at possible organizational changes to strengthen our dimensional control efforts.  

